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28th January 2015, Geneva

Mr. President,

Poland would like to thank the delegation of Kuwait for their comprehensive national report and participation in the second cycle of the UPR process. 
We acknowledge Kuwait’s efforts undertaken to comply with the recommendations accepted during the first cycle of UPR.

Poland notes with appreciation the establishment of the joint working committee on the social empowerment of women. We also appreciate the provisions of the State’s Development Plan aimed at the elimination of discrimination against women in national legislation.
Nevertheless, there is still a space for further improvement in the field of women’s rights. 
In this respect, Poland would like to recommend Kuwait:
· to lift discriminatory provisions against women in its domestic law, particularly in the Civil and Penal Code and in the Education Act;
· to review the Nationality Act to ensure equality between women and men with regard to the acquisition, change and retention of nationality.
Poland is convinced that existence of a national human rights institution is crucial for effective protection and promotion of human rights. Therefore Poland recommend that Kuwait establish a national human rights institution, in accordance with the Paris Principles.
Furthermore, the Polish delegation would like to present additional recommendations to the Government of Kuwait:

· to ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC;
·  to create a system of juvenile justice in line with international standards, and in this context  - to raise the minimum age of criminal responsibility (which is now: 7 years).
Finally, we would like to recommend that Kuwait engage the civil society in the implementation process of the accepted UPR recommendations.
Thank you for your attention.

